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EDITTORT AL

Erlier issues of The Seaxe have included contributions from a high proportion of
our members. The ‘bumper’ issue for our tenth anniversary had articles by more
than one in three of the membership and, over the years, more than half of the
membership have contributed at least once in the writing, illustrating or
production of The Seaxe. The aim 1is to produce annually, if we can, though
naturally we depend on members for material. So please start thinking now about
something for inclusion in next year’'s issue. CT \
it has been suggested that some time at a monthly meeting should be given to
discussion of the matter in The Seaxe, and it is planned to dg this during the
garly summer. This will not be a ‘Test Paper’ to see how much we have taken in,
but simply an opportunity for contributors to get some ‘feeq—back’ -~ from the
readers to their contributions.

Turning to other matters, we have continued our regular actjvities; meetings,
visits and workshops (or talkshops?). Although membership has fallen slightly from
its peak of a year or two ago, we are as busy as ever, We have put on displays at
the Harrow Festival and at the Middlesex Local History Conference, attracting some
interest but not, at least so far, any new members,

In September a dozen of us revisited Little Dean for a week-end. We explored the
Gloucestershire and Welsh FBorder area again for heraldry and returned weary but
well satisfied.

We hope to complete the recording and checking of the heraldry in the churches of
the Hillingdon Borough and Deanery in the near future. 1If you are involved in the
checking of any of the churches, please try to get it finished so that we can
publish the results of so much time and effort. There is all the rest of Middlesex
still to do!

The Seaxe and the Church Recording are in your hands.
Sincerely,
kay Holmes
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FROM QUR MINUTE BOQOK - 1?th Janvary, 1987

Our speaker was Vice-Chairman Roger Matthews. Subsegquent to an article he had
written for The Seaxe about police heraldry, Roger told us he had been inveigled by
various members into giving us a talk. From then on he realised just how much
time, effort and expense goes into talks! |

After twenty-eight vyears in the force, Roger had no difficulty whatsoever with
communication skills and although his talk, delivered very clearly, was liberally
laced with humour, it did not blind us to the erudition of its content. Many
fascinating facts emerged as well as those of the heraldry, which began with a
slide of the arms of the Metropolitan Folice, granted in 1967, The crest was
chosen from elements of that of Sir Robert Peel and dev:ged by the then Windsor
Herold, Colin Cole.

O0Of course the badges on helmets, jackets, motor cycle gear and vehicles were
included. We were then shown slides of coats of arms, qften amalgams of city or
county arms, badges and logos. One particularly elegant Grant of Arms was that to
the West Yorkshire Folice which included a badge made up of four Tudor Portcullis
badges forming a cross surmounted by the White Rose of York,

Fage 1.
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Although officially 1 took over the Jjob of organizing outings twelve
months ago, the first few had already been arranged.

In September last year a return trip to Canterbury was arranged by kay and
twelve members went there by minibus. The weather was warm and sunny and
we wandered round the Cathedral and other places of interest with plenty
of time to go where we wanted.

The great storm immediately preceded our October visit arranged by Nan to
St.Benet’'s in Queen Victoria Street. Part of the roof had been blown off
and the Bath Heraldry Society who were to join us were very late having
been delayed by blockages on the road. However we found much to interest
us as all the City Churches were holding exhibitions and this, being the
Heralds® Church, there was a good display connected with the College of
Arms. The Revd.Fryse-Hawkins was very helpful with information and
provided us with tea and biscuits which were very welcome. We then went
on with the Bath Society to Southwark Cathedral where there is a great
deal of fine heraldry. '

We visited Westminster Abbey in November where Nan was able to show us
parts not normally open to visitors. We were taken into the Jerusalem and
Jericho Chambers and, after an extensive tour of this magnificent Abbey,
to the Chapter House with its beautiful heraldic windows,

St.John’'s Gate was visited 1in Januwary under the guidance of Mr.MclLaren
Anderson. Besides all the heraldry to be seen a number of manuscripts had
been put on display for our benefit. After visiting the Church we
returned to look round the Museum.

In February we went to Chalfont St.Giles, Chalfont St.Peter and Fulmer,
all of which contained plenty to interest us. At Chalfont St.Feter we
were met by the Vicar, the Verger and Mr.Clive Rouse, all of whom were
very helpful in telling us about the history and restoration of the Church
particularly the hatchments and other heraldry.

In March members were asked to check the details concerning heraldry in
Middlesex Churches. We hope they did!

Chesham Boilis was . the first of three churches visited in April. It is a
very interesting little church with monuments to the Cheyne family. We
went on  to Chesham where there i1s a fine church with many hatchments and
monuments. We then proceeded to Northchurch which is a very lovely church
with some good heraldic windows.

The Chiltern Society had a coach ocuting to Leeds Castle in May and some of
our members joined them. It was a most enjoyable day. The castle houses
paintings by Don Escott of the heraldry of all the owners.

Another visit was made in June to the battlefield at Bosworth jointly with
members of the East Midland Heraldic Society. We were taken on a tour of
the battlefield and then went into the Museum. Same people watched the
film of the battle but for some, including me, it was too gory. We went
on to Twycross Church where the vicar met us and gave us much interesting
information. There was some fine heraldry.

Fage 3.
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